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AMA Council to formalise the mutual agreement signed with the UEMS-EACCME for four further years. During the course of the discussion that followed, Dr. Aparicio gave further details on how the CME system was organised in North America as well as on ethical and practical standards applied in the United States. The discussions notably focus- 








renewal of the formal mutual agreement with the American Medical Association was officially confirmed.


At the EACCME Advisory Council Meeting, Dr. Alejandro Aparicio (Director – Division of Continuing Physician Professional Development of the American Medical Association – AMA) expressed his delight at the decision taken by the 





AMA Council to formalise the mutual agreement signed with the UEMS-EACCME for four further years. During the course of the discussion that followed, Dr. Aparicio gave further details on how the CME system was organised in North America as well as on ethical and practical standards applied in the United States. The discussions notably focussed on the relation between CME and its impact on patient outcome.


Further he commented on the development of common European standards . These will be further elaborated on the basis of the current EACCME regulations within a new user’s guide to applicants. Clearer guidance was already provided thanks to the mutual agreements with the national accreditations authorities and UEMS Sections. New and expected agreements were announced by Dr. Bernard Maillet (Secretary-General of UEMS) as a concrete development on the way to easing the process for European CME accreditation. Another step forward will be the harmonisation of feedback surveys from participants to CME activities.


Lengthy discussions also concentrated on the issue of eLearning. Dr. Zlatko Fras (President of UEMS) announced that a consultation will be conducted in this respect in order to explore the views both from the national accreditation authorities and specialist bodies.


Further to a presentation given by Dr. Robin Stevenson reporting on the results of an internet survey, a taskforce was set up in order to look into all the issues raised and explore ways of improving the overall CME accreditation system. This taskforce is expected to deliver proposals on the various issues raised in the field of doctors’ lifelong learning.


The Executive of UEMS would like to thank all the participants to this meeting for their constructive and positive input and reaffirms its commitment to ever-improving the system’s operation and efficiency. 


Every stakeholder involved in the EACCME practical process is kindly invited to contribute its views and comments on the issues mentioned above.











EACCME Advisory Council Meeting


Brussels, 25.11.2006 





The UEMS-EACCME Advisory Council on CME met on 25th November in Brussels, where national accreditation authorities, UEMS Sections & Boards as well as specialist organisations and societies discussed the future of the European accreditation system set up by the UEMS in 1999. On this occasion,
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The Executive and the Secretariat �of UEMS wishes you their best Seasons’ Greetings 


and a Happy New Year 2007!





CPD for doctors, especially in the context of an increased mobility of both patients and professionals. Issues raised by the speakers notably included quality improvement, assessment and control, as well as funding of CPD.


A Consensus Statement “CPD – Improving health-





healthcare quality, ensuring patient safety”, which was endorsed at the end of the Conference, summarised the outcomes of the discussions held during the conference and highlighted the CPD potential to improving the quality and safety of healthcare delivery. This statement also encompassed all the particular aspects of CPD which were already directly addressed in key European Medical Organisations’ policies, such as the following UEMS Declarations:


The Basel Declaration on CPD


The Declaration on Promoting Good Medical Care


The Budapest Declaration on Ensuring Good Medical Care


The UEMS was represented at the Conference through Members of its Executive. Dr. Bernard Mailllet (Secretary-General) was also invited to feature among the speakers to present the EACCME (European Accreditation Council for CME).


This Conference was successful in contributing to raise awareness among decision-makers and stakeholders of the health sector on the importance of lifelong learning and training for physicians and health professionals as a whole. As such, the Consensus Statement mentioned above will pave the way for further work in this field.
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European Conference on CPD


Luxembourg, 14.12.2006 





On 14th December, the European Conference “CPD – Improving Healthcare” was held in Luxembourg under the auspices of the European Commission and the Finnish EU Presidency. This event was organised by a pool of European organisations, among which was the UEMS, and brought together representatives of the European health community, i.e. patients, physicians and other health professionals, as well as delegates from the EU Institutions and national authorities.
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lent opportunity to notably discuss the burning issue of patient mobility and cross-border provision of health services with Commission’s officials. In the course of the debate, the particular items of health systems management and quality of care were raised. The need to genuinely address the issue of professional mobility was also pointed out. Despite some concerns being raised in the discussion, no one questioned the added value of an EU initiative in this dossier.


Further on, the out-





comes of a study on “Health gaps in Europe” were presented. Whereas the main differences were pictured between “old” and “new” Member States, the benefits of democratisation and EU membership for the countries of Central Europe, which joined the EU in May 2004, were clearly demonstrated.


Presentations were also given on further developments relating to the issues of Patient Safety; Alcohol, and; the Pharmaceutical Forum. The current and future expansion of the 





On 22nd November, the European Commission hosted a meeting of the European Health Policy Forum in Brussels to which stakeholders from the health sector were invited. This Meeting of the EHPF was dedicated to a wide scope of issues currently under discussion at the EU level, which notably included: Patient mobility and health services; Health strategy; Health inequalities, and; Patient safety.


The morning working sessions were an excel-
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European Health Policy Forum 





EU Health Portal was also commented upon (See UEMS News 2006/08).


The Executive of UEMS would like to take this opportunity to remind every national member association and Section & Board of the UEMS to contribute their views on the issue of patient mobility and cross-border provision of health services to the Secretariat of UEMS in order to build up the draft UEMS response to the EC consultation. (See UEMS News 2006/11)
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Further to a presentation given by Dr. Robin Stevenson reporting on the results of an internet survey, a taskforce was set up in order to look into all the issues raised and explore ways of improving the overall CME accreditation system. This taskforce is expected to deliver proposals on the various issues raised in the field of doctors’ lifelong learning.


The Executive of UEMS would like to thank all the participants to this meeting for their constructive and positive input and reaffirms its commitment to ever-improving the system’s operation and efficiency. 


Every stakeholder involved in the EACCME practical process is kindly invited to contribute its views and comments on the issues mentioned above.
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